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AUGUST, 2024 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES: 

President: Richard Cook 

Vice President: Richard Bruno 

Secretary: Carla Forte 

Treasurer: Yuriy Gruzglin  

Trustee: Art Ochs 

 

ALTERNATIVE DISPUTE  

RESOLUTION COMMITTEE: 

Dina Khandalavala  

Michael Renzo-Posen 

Stan Pietruska 

Dan Feuerstein 

Joan Vrba 

Natalie Zwibel 

 

NEWSLETTER EDITOR: CARLA FORTE 

WEBSITE EDITOR: YURIY GRUZGLIN 

CONTRIBUTOR(S): 

Carla Forte 

Richard Cook 

Gary McHugh 

 

CONTACT INFORMATION 

BOARD OF TRUSTEES hgatrustees@yahoo.com 

GARY MCHUGH,  

PROPERTY MANAGER 

(973) 267-9000 x303 

gmchugh@taylormgt.com 

LYNN ZIENOWICZ, ADMINISTRATOR 

(973) 267-9000 

lynn@taylormgt.com 

HGA WEBSITE 

www.hardinggreen.org 

PAM ROSANIO 

HGA REPRESENTATIVE  

USI INSURANCE SERVICES 

(732) 349-2100 x85573 

(732) 908-5573 (direct) 

 

 

RECYCLING DATES FOR SEPTEMBER: 

Tuesday September 10th and Tuesday September 24th 

Regular trash pickup on Tuesday and Friday mornings 

 

 

 

COMMUNITY MAINTENANCE ACTIVITIES: 

Harmony continues landscaping services each week that include 

lawn mowing, weed control and clean up. Special attention 

given to weeds at our entrance. 

 

Dunnigan Pool continues pool service 3 times a week for 

chlorine checks, skimming, vacuuming and pump/filters and 

heater service. G’s Quality Cleaning services the restrooms and 

hallways on a weekly basis. HG volunteers assist with pool 

checks and trash removal on a regular basis.  

 

Morris Renovations completed the 2024 shingle replacement 

projects at 2 Tulip, 2 Birch, 1,2 Ash and 1,3,4 Beech Lanes. 

 

Green Touch completed a mulch and shrub project in front of the 

pool building for the distressed areas on both sides of the front 

walk in time for the pool party. 

 

L & W installed new gutters at 6 Hemlock Lane and 13 Poplar 

Lane. Gutter clean ups and minor repairs at 1 Walnut, 3 Poplar, 

7 Hemlock, 17 Sycamore and 4 Walnut Lanes. Completed roof 

repair at 10 Ash Lane and siding repair at 4 Cedar Lane. 

 

 

 

As a reminder, all work orders and service requests should be 

directed to Gary McHugh, our Property Manager, in order to be 

addressed. When emailing Gary, kindly cc 

hgatrustees@yahoo.com so that incoming requests can be 

acknowledged. Please visit the HGA website 

www.hardinggreen.org for personal property modification forms 

which must be approved before work begins. Feel free to contact 

Gary for any questions or assistance regarding work-orders, etc.  
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Important Community Updates/Reminders 

 

The pool will stay open through Sunday, September 8th, weather 

permitting. 

It’s been a great summer and many residents enjoyed using the 

pool and the tennis/pickleball court. 

 

An email was distributed to all residents regarding the upcoming 

election in October. There is one open board seat. If any 

homeowner is interested in being a Board member, please 

complete the Application for Candidacy for the Board of 

Trustees found on our website www.hardinggreen.org. You are 

not restricted to answering the questions in the space provided. 

The completed application, along with your resume should be 

mailed to the address shown on the form and a copy of your 

application and resume should be emailed to Gary McHugh at 

gmmchugh@taylormgt.com. 

If you have any questions regarding the election process, feel 

free to send an email to hgatrustees@yahoo.com. 

The deadline for submission is September 21, 2024. 

 

The Board plans to include a question on the election Ballot that 

will determine the homeowner’s willingness to pay for a 

community wide capital improvement project that will include 

new exterior siding. Regardless of the maintenance-free 

material(s) that we choose, the price range will be in-line with 

what a typical townhouse community comparable to Harding 

Green has paid or is in the process of paying to update their 

aged-out exteriors and eliminate the high cost of upkeep with the 

original wood siding. In your travels, take a drive to Woodside, 

Convent Mews and Dorset Hollow in Morris Township and 

Windmill Pond in Morristown who all underwent or are 

undergoing major renovations to the exteriors. Windmill Pond is 

in the process of a total exterior renovation and is the most 

similar to our community in size and feel. The next steps are to 

develop an official, in-depth proposal with material selections, 

artist rendering, detailed cost analysis, reserve fund impact, etc.  

Other important considerations will be the funding options 

available to individual homeowners and the HOA. Much more to 

come on this matter following the annual election meeting and 

the results of the ballot response. 

 

 

Please Note 

 

 It has been brought to management's attention that some 

homeowners who are renting their units to tenants, are not 

following the necessary guidelines as outlined in the Green  

Book. Please be aware that an “Intent to Rent” form, which can 

be found on our website, must be filled out and returned to  

Taylor Management with the applicable transfer fee and a copy 

of the lease before approval is granted. If you have a current 

lease agreement and do not recall following this protocol, please 

contact Gary McHugh as soon as possible and he will assist you 

in becoming compliant. The transfer of a home to a tenant or a 

new owner should be a transparent process for the benefit of the 

entire community. 

 

Our current Resident Directory will be electronically distributed 

to all residents some time in September. Again, if we did not 

receive an update request form back, then we will rely on what is 

already on file for the 2024/2025 Directory. The directory will 

be in a printable format and will not be password protected and 

include email addresses if permission was granted to do so. 

 

The survey results are in the process of being converted into a 

format that can easily be shared with the community. A 

summary will be distributed to all residents electronically with 

hard copies available to take-away at the October open meeting. 
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